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ACE MENTOR PROGRAM OF NORTHEAST FLORIDA WELCOMES NEW LEADERS 

TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
JACKSONVILLE, FL — ACE Mentor Program of Northeast Florida announced the addition of two 
new members to the 2022 Board of Directors and the election of officers. New members include 
Dawn Adams and Judy Deshler. Tom Grogan was elected as Chairman. 
 
“ACE of NEFL is working hard to expand our programming to students in our region and gaining 
the dynamic leadership of these new members is another leap in that direction. We are honored 
by their existing service to Northeast Florida, and are even more excited to work alongside them 
to bring meaningful mentoring and opportunities to additional high school students,” said Nicole 
Eubanks, Affiliate Director, ACE Mentor Program of Northeast Florida.  
 
The members will work with the current board to meet the organization’s strategic goals and to 
fulfill their mission to engage, excite and inspire high school students to pursue careers in 
architecture, engineering and construction through mentoring and to support their continued 
advancement in the industry. 
 
“As a longtime mentor and active Board Member, I am pleased to have been appointed as the 
Chairman of ACE of NEFL Board of Directors,” said Mr. Grogan. “During this time of significant 
growth focused on equity, representation, and expansion, our leadership and staff are focused 
toward additional resources and opportunities for our students. I look forward to working with the 
new board members to provide exposure for even more Northeast Florida students to learn about 
Architectural, Construction and Engineering in the hopes they will pursue them in the future.” 
 

Dawn Adams is the Chief Financial Officer of K&G Construction. She served as an exceptional 

leader at the JAX Chamber for more than 20 years and was on the Board of Directors for the 

Florida Association of Chamber Professionals for 7 years including serving as chair of the board. 

Dawn is originally from Auburn, Alabama, but grew up in the Orlando area and is proud to call 

University of Central Florida her alma mater. 

 

Judy Deshler has worked as a Director of Marketing at The Haskell Company since 2016. She 
has nearly 30 years of marketing and proposal experience focused primarily in the AEC industry. 
Judy has enjoyed sharing her passion for creating high-quality proposals and presentations with 
our students in the ACE Mentor Program.  She is excited to now bring this expertise to the board. 
  
For more information about ACE Mentoring Program of Northeast Florida, visit 
www.acementor.org/northeast-fl 
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About ACE Mentor Program  
ACE Mentor Program of Northeast Florida is a nonprofit organization helping high school students 
in our region to explore careers in architecture, construction and engineer through after-school 
mentoring and scholarships to support their continue advancement in the industry.  


